
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

While the Helsinki Final Act is a 

product of a particular time and 

place, it has provided a unique 

set of insights over the decades 

of its existence that could prove 

invaluable to the security 

situation in northeast Asia. 



 

 

From left: Helsinki Commission Policy Advisor Paul Massaro and Chief 

of Staff Ambassador David Killion with Japanese parliamentarian 

Mitsunari Okamoto and Emily Hicks, foreign service officer at the U.S. 

Embassy in Japan. 

 



 

 

Helsinki Commission Chief of Staff Ambassador David Killion (left) 

with Director General of the Korean Ministry of Foreign Affairs 

European Bureau, Lim Soo-suk. 
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